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Comment on U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics Employment Situation Report  
Gad Levanon, Managing Director, Economic Outlook & Labor Markets, The Conference Board  
  
After an unusually small change in employment in March, the economy generated a gain of 223,000 jobs in 
April, close to the average monthly change over the past year. Still, taking an average of the past several months 
and considering the weak GDP numbers, we expect slower employment growth in 2015 than in 2014.  
 
The continued drop in the unemployment rate, to 5.4 percent in April, puts us at what the Congressional Budget 
Office considers to be the natural rate of unemployment. Given that the labor force is barely growing at all, even 
job growth of about 200,000 per month will continue to rapidly lower the unemployment rate.  
 
The flat growth in average hourly earnings from the establishment survey continues to be at odds with the more 
accurate Employment Cost Index, which shows solid acceleration in wages. As the labor market continues to 
tighten, we expect to see further acceleration in wage growth in 2015.  
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